
 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
I have recently found this article which offers some good advice for parents in 
how to support their child in making friends. 
 
HELPFUL HINTS FOR PARENTS 
Friendships are important for happiness and well-being. Children can be cruel, 
often excluding others from peer groups, often for no apparent reason. It can be 
lonely for children or young people who find themselves isolated from peer 
groups or without a best friend. 
 
BRIGHT IDEAS FOR HELPING CHILDREN MAKE FRIENDS 
If possible, establish a dialogue with your child about friendships so that you 
can offer support when there are difficulties and provide some ideas when 
needed. 
 
Identify and discuss any behaviours such as teasing, bullying or self-
centredness that may prevent your child from making friends. Sometimes a 
childôs remarks can irritate others to the extent that he/she is ostracised. 
 
Teach some social skills such as how to start up a conversation and how to 
hold the interest of others during a conversation. 
 
Provide opportunities for your child to make friends at your place after school or 
during weekends so that friendships can develop. An invitation to bring a friend 
along to a family outing can provide opportunities to strengthen friendships. 
 
Encourage you child to participate in óout-of-schoolô activities or groups that 
may provide opportunities to meet new people away from the peer groups at 
school.  Friendships formed through shared interests are very strong. 
 
Encourage your child to take up a challenging or interesting activity so that he/
she becomes a more interesting person for others to be around. 
 
(http://www.sydneyr.det.nsw.edu.au/showcase/articles/articles.htm) 
 
If you have any concerns about your childôs friendships please contact your 
childôs teacher and arrange a meeting to discuss this. Have a good week. 
 
Kindest regards, 
 
 
Maree Tonnet 
Acting Principal 
 

Term 1     Week 9       26th March, 2015  

UPCOMING EVENTS  

MARCH  

Mon 

30th 

¶Holy Week In Hall - 

2:00pm - 3:00pm 

Tue ¶Holy Week in Hall - 

2:00pm - 3:00pm 

APRIL  

Thu 

2nd 

¶Holy Thursday 

¶Last Day Term 1 

Fri 

3rd 

¶Good Friday 

TERM 2  

Mon 

20th 

¶Term 2 

Commences 

MAY  

Mon 

25 

¶Staff Development 

Day -  

http://www.sydneyr.det.nsw.edu.au/showcase/articles/articles.htm


Corpus Christi Primary School   Page 2  

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  

Dear Parents, 
 
Faith Formation 
First Reading  Is 50:4-7 
Despite rejection, Isaiah does not abandon his call. 
 
Responsorial Psalm Ps 21:8-9. 17-20. 23-24. R. v.2 
 
Second Reading Phil 2:6-11 
Jesus made himself lowly and was exalted. 
 
Gospel   Mk 14:1 ï 15:47 
The Passion. 
 
A beginning point for discussion of this week's Gospel with children: 
Who are the people who love you? 
What special things do they do for you? 
Jesus suffered and died because he loved us. 
Who are people who are in need or in pain? 
How can we show Godôs love to these people? 
Today is the beginning of a special week of celebrations. 
How can we participate in Holy Week? 
 
 

 
 

Catholic Culture 
 
All classes participate in sharing prayer with the rest of the school at assembly. Last year we used the 
Values we were learning about as our theme for each assembly. This year we will be using another form 
of prayer where grades will be using the scripture as a base from the unit of work they are studying.  
 
Congratulations once again to all the children who presented themselves for the Sacraments of Reconcili-
ation, Eucharist and Confirmation last year. It has been noted that the number of children making their 
sacraments does not match with the number of students on the grade. For whatever reason your child 
has not participated in the programme it is important to note that through Baptism they already started on 
the journey. By participating in the programme  they are continuing the journey that you as parents al-
ready chose for them. They are then able to fully participate in the sacramental life of the Church and the 
celebrations we have as a school. We nurture, plan and prepare our children for many things and their 
spiritual life should be part of this as well. Please watch for dates and times when these will be available 
again this year. Looking forward to sharing this special time with you all.  
 
 

                                                                        ϭ /ǊŜŀǝǾŜ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ tǘȅ [ǘŘ 

javascript:expandDetail(%2522reading%2522,%2522FR%2522,%2522N00HOPAB%2522,%20%2522right_content_middle%2522,%2522%2522);
javascript:expandDetail(%2522reading%2522,%2522P_%2522,%2522N00HOPAB%2522,%20%2522right_content_middle%2522,%2522%2522);
javascript:expandDetail(%2522reading%2522,%2522SR%2522,%2522N00HOPAB%2522,%20%2522right_content_middle%2522,%2522%2522);
javascript:expandDetail(%2522reading%2522,%2522GR%2522,%2522N00HOPAB%2522,%20%2522right_content_middle%2522,%2522%2522);
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION - Continued  

Social Justice 
This year the theme for Project Compassion is óFood for lifeô .  
 
Week 5 ï Passion Sunday 
 
To combat the variable weather patterns affecting farmers in Vinsenôs village, a local community program 
supported by Caritas Australia, is teaching farmers how to terrace land and grow sustainable crops for life 
ï regardless of the changing weather. 
 

Please donate to Project Compassion 2015 and help farmers in remote West Timor grow 
sustainable crops for life, regardless of changing weather patterns. 
 
 

Last day tomorrow for Bakerôs Delight Hot 
Cross Buns. The buns are the same price as you 

would buy them in the shop but they sell them for less to 
the school so we can use it as a fundraising venture. I 
would appreciate the help of any parents in our school for 
a number of jobs with regards to the collection and distri-
bution of the buns on Wednesday 1st  April. If you are 
able to help could you please contact me via the office.   
 
Have a lovely week 
God Bless 
 
Sharon Shahoud 
Religious Education Coordinator 
 
 

SCHOOL FEES  

Term 1 frees were due Friday 6th March, 2015.  Please contact the school office on 47290696 if you 
have not yet paid Term 1 fees but would like to set up an arrangement. 
 
Term 2 fees will be posted to your home address on Thursday 2nd April, 2015 
 

http://www.justmeblog.com/2011/03/30/hot-cross-buns/
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CURRICULUM NEWS  

Kindergarten Nursery Rhyme Day 
 
Today Kindergarten held a Nursery Rhyme Day as part of their 
study of Nursery Rhymes. The students and teachers all came 
dressed as a character from a nursery rhyme. The children parad-
ed around in their costumes before reciting their favourite rhymes 
and participating in some activities. At the conclusion of the activi-
ties the children had a picnic lunch with their family members. 
 
A big thank you to our Year 6 leaders, parents and other family 
members who joined us for the day. A big thank you also to Miss 
Ahern, Mrs Calderwood, Miss Jones and Mrs Sammut who coor-
dinated the day, dressed up and joined in the fun.  Overall it was 
a very successful day with fun had by all! 

 
Mrs Tonnet (also known as Old Mother Hubbard) 
 

Assistant Principalôs Morning Tea 
If your child has received an Assistant Principal Award this term they are invited to have morning tea with 
Mrs Tonnet in the school hall kitchen next Wednesady 1st April. Students will 
not need to bring their morning tea to school on this day. 
 

School Chess Teams 
Try-outs for the school chess teams were held on Tuesday. Congratulations to 
Patrick Rose, Cody Simmons, Marcus Fodor, Lucy OôConnor, Dylan Major, 
Matthew Kervin, Adam OôConnor, Nathan Pauling, Liam Welna and Jonathan 
Cole who were selected. Thank you to all students who tried out for the teams 
and to Mrs Wakeling who assisted with the selections. 
 
 

PRG EASTER RAFFLE  

Our sincere thanks for all the efforts in selling these tickets and a reminder that they need to be returned 
by this Monday 30/03/15. 
 
We have had a total of 323 booklets returned with our profit after expenses sitting at just over $1,250. We 
still have till Monday for more books to be returned however the returns are looking like this. 
 

 
 
 
 

Grade Brown Emerald Gold Year To-
tal 

Kindy 28 17 19 64 

Year 1 15 24 18 57 

Year 2 13 10 8 31 

Year 3 14 15 22 40 

Year 4 23 8 7 38 

Year 5 11 6 12 29 

Year 6 14 24 10 48 
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DEALING WITH ISSUES  

Please go through the right channels when an issue arises concerning your child. Let matters relating to 
children attending Corpus Christi be dealt with at school by our staff. Do not approach children or other 
parents directly when an issue occurs. 
 
Approaching someone elseôs child translates into a Child Protection issue that can be avoided if the 
issue is brought to the attention of the childôs teacher or a member of the School Leadership Team. 
 
If there are changes in routine, home life etc that could affect the 
children, please inform us so we can provide the care needed for 
the children at school to support you. 
 
 

STUDENT ATTENDANCE   

As you know we have moved to a new Student Management sys-
tem. Stage 1 was implemented in the background over the past 
week. From next week we will move from paper based student at-
tendance records (class rolls) to an electronic version, linked to the 
Student Management System. This form of attendance record 
keeping will streamline reporting processes. As part of this system 
all partial and full absences will also be able to be recorded on stu-
dentôs Semester reports. Parents will still be required to send in 
notes for absences and also record and sign, in or out, any student arriving late or leaving early. Please 
ensure you have your child arrive at school BEFORE 8.55am and thereby avoid the necessary sign-
ing in process.  
 
 

ENROLMENTS FOR KINDERGARTEN 2016  

 
 
Enrolments are now open for Kindergarten 2016. If you have a child who 
will turn 5 before the 31st July, 2016 you are invited to collect an enrolment 
package from the school office and apply for enrolment. If you know of fami-
lies in the area looking for a quality Catholic Education for their child ï 
please let them know that we are currently accepting enrolments.  
 
 
 

 

PREMIER READERS CHAL LENGE 2015   

Thank you for sending the forms back to school for your children so they can participate 
in the PRC this year.  The challenge this year runs from 2nd March to the 21st August. 
The passwords are generated by the PRC site and as yet we have not received them.  
As soon as we receive them we will send a letter home with the studentôs user name 
and password. 

 
Until you receive the information please just keep a record of the books that your child has read and 
when you receive the information you can just add all the books on at the same time.   
 
Thank you 
Mrs Pethybridge and Mrs Micallef (Library) 
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PRINCIPALS AWARD PHO TOS   

 Ellie Amituanai - 2E 
 Will Whittaker - 3E 
 Charlie Whittaker - 4E 
 Dylan Major - 5B 
 Benjamin Attard - 5E 
 Cooper Easthorpe - 5G 
 Brianna Grosso - 6E 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLAYGROUND AWARD  

 Keira Brabin 5E  
 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALS AWARD  

 Lachlan Monteleone - 1E 
 Olivia Kosorukow - 1B 
 Angelina Barca-Boyle - 2G 
 Jessica Holt -5E 
 Danijela Hader - 5B 
 

MERIT AWARDS - Wonderful Reading Comprehension/Developed Reading  

 Eli Lim - KB    Lauchlan Prince - 4B 
 Marla Goh - KE    Isabelle Pallister - 4E 
 Noah Konieczny - KG   Charlie Klemesrud - 4G 
 Kayla Horvat - 1B   Matthew Kervin - 5B 
 Rose Wilson-Waters - 1E  Lilyanah Sandison - 5B 
 Isabelle Pace - 1G   Natalie Shaylar - 5E 
 Austin Tunaley - 2B   Daniel Panitz - 5G 
 Abi Amore - 2E    Faith Churchill - 6E 
 Sandra Stojanovic - 2G  Alexia Vidler - 6G 
 Tristan Xiberras - 3B 
 Kimberley Noonan - 3E 
 Evelyn Chicharro - 3G 

MERIT 

AWARD  

ASSISTANT 

PRINCIPALS 

AWARD 

PRINCIPAL 

AWARD 
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BISHOPS OFFICE  

Called by Name Discernment Weekend Retreat on 28th-29th March 
The Sisters of the Holy Family of Nazareth offer weekend retreats for women aged 18-35 who want to 
discern their vocation to religious life. This retreat is a one-to-one encounter. It includes prayer times, 
talks and accompaniment. It is a great opportunity to have a lived experience with the sisters. ñIs God 
calling me to religious life?ò If this is a real question for you, this retreat is for you. 
 
Venue: Sisters of the Holy Family of Nazareth, 116 Quakers Rd, Marayong. Cost is a donation. 
 
Details: Sr Margaret tel (02) 9626 9200, 0420 754 727, margaretcsfn@gmail.com 
 
 

Chrism Mass on 1st April 
Everyone is invited to celebrate the Chrism Mass with Parramattaôs Bishop Emeritus Kevin Manning, 
priests, deacons and the faithful when the Oil of the Catechumens and the Oil of the Sick will be blessed 
and the Oil of Chrism consecrated. During the Mass, priests will renew their commitment to priestly ser-
vice. 
 
Date: Wednesday 1 April at 7.30pm in St Patrickôs Cathedral, 1 Marist Place, Parramatta. 
 
 

Light to the Nations Easter Youth Pilgrimage: 2nd-5th April 
Since 1987, the Light to the Nations Easter Youth Pilgrimage has been hosted by the Disciples of Jesus 
Community. Young people come on pilgrimage from all around Australia, and other countries throughout 
the Pacific, camping under the open skies and joining in a celebration of the Easter liturgies. They find 
Jesus in a new way, through prayer, worship, drama, music, and personal sharing. 
 
Light to the Nations 2015 promises to be a truly powerful renewal experience, held in the beautiful bush-
land setting of Appin. This pilgrimage is for young people (16+) and the young at heart. Accommodation 
options include: dormitory-style bunk room, six-bed bunk room lodge. BYO tent or hire a tent. 
 
Light to the Nations is hosted by the Disciples of Jesus Covenant Community, which has branches in 
many areas in Australia, including the Blue Mountains. The Community is recognised universally by the 
Vatican through membership of the Catholic Fraternity of Covenant Communities. 
 
Details: For more information and to register visit http://www.lttn.org.au/ 
 

mailto:margaretcsfn@gmail.com
http://www.lttn.org.au/
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CAROLINE CHISHOLM COLLEGE  

Caroline Chisholm College, Glenmore Park  
provides Catholic Education  
for girls in Years 7 ï 12 

 
Enrolling now for 2016 

 
Applications close 2 April, 2015 

 
For further information contact the College on 

4737 5506. 
 
 

ST. MARYS INDOOR SPORTS & 

RECREATION  

Junior Winter Indoor Soccer 
Starts Monday 20th April, 2015 

 
¶ Times from 4:30pm, 4:55pm, 5:20pm & 

5:55pm 
¶ 5 a side 
¶ U/6 - U/16 Boys and Girls 
¶ $7 per game per child 

 
Individuals and teams welcome! 

 
Free Rego for current summer players $10 for 

new players 

TEACHERS ARE LEARNERS TOO  

Mrs Boyer and Miss Bonser have continued their training as an EMU 
specialist teachers. Miss Buttigieg, Mrs Shahoud and Mrs Micallef have 
also continued  their professional learning in Reading Recovery with a 
visit from Mrs Trish Reilly our Reading Recovery Tutor. We are very for-
tunate to have so many specialised teachers with such high expertise. 
Our Year 1 students have really benefited from these intervention pro-
grams. 

 

MUSEUM OF FIRE -  

28TH ANNUAL PENRITH WORKING TRUCK SHOW & FAMILY FUN DAY  

Sunday 29th March, 2015 
¶ Direct access from Penrith Station 

¶ Unlimited FREE amusement rides all 
day (20 rides) 

¶ Concert sound & full stage 

¶ Specialist trade stalls & displays 

¶ Entertaining games & competitions 

¶ Free Balloons & Fairy Floss 

¶ Free Face Painting 

¶ BBQ, drinks & beer tents 

¶ Major prizes & trophies 

¶ Price includes entry to Museum 
 

The Museum of fire is a registered charity dedicated to teaching and promoting Fire Safety and raising awareness of the hero-

ic role fire fighters play in serving the community as well as preserving the history of the fire brigades. 

Adults $30 up to 3 children 

FREE with paying adult 
 

(Children under 16, Student ID 

required if over 13 years) 


